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December 2024 Sports Booster Club Meeting Minutes

Michele Blake called the meeting to order at 7:18 pm on Monday, December 9, 2024.

In attendance: Michele Blake, Antonia Bevington, Cherri Dickinson, Julie Desso,
Krista McNally, Karen Smith, Hailey Murphy, Christina Raymond, Lindsay Beraldi,
Tanya Kane, Melinda Kuiken, Laila Carista, Kristin Nichols, Sanada Bailey, Julia
Patrick and Barbara Klein.

Athletic Director’s Report
- Nothing was reported this month.

Concession Report

- All food and drink from the outdoor concession stand has been moved into
the indoor concession stand. Thank you to Jerilee for putting all extra food
and drinks away as well as for sorting and putting some supplies in tote bins
in the indoor concession.

- The indoor concession is fully stocked.

- We are gstill working on consolidating items and putting them away in
storage bins as we are unable to utilize any additional space in the school. We
will make do with indoor and outdoor concession spaces.

- Nash Weston Onorato Memorial Foundation — donation of the general
booster club concession income from games played on 12.16 and 12.17. Possibly
looking for donations for food items to sell at the games (walking tacos, mac
&amp; cheese). Michele will talk more about this.

- Winter sports concession

o0 Wrestling — all levels funding their concession for the season.
o Basketball- boys and girls (all levels) using Booster Club to fund.
o Indoor track- unsure



Treasurer’s Report

The November bank statement was reconciled to the Booster Club ledger. As of
November month-end, the Booster Club checking account had a total balance of
$38,647.18. There are ten outstanding checks totaling $5,554.43. The Booster Club
General Fund had a balance of $2,401.19 while the Individual Team Accounts had a
balance of $30,691.56. The November Profit and Loss Statements will be sent to all
the Varsity Coaches this week. The following is a recap of all Individual Team

Account balances as of November month-end.
Football $ 876.19
Volleyball $ 757.44

Girls Soccer $ 3,342.74
Boys Soccer $1,132.42
Cross Country $ 501.85
Golf $ 34.01

Wrestling $ 1,340.88

Boys Basketball $ 5,458.13
Girls Basketball $§ 6,719.84
Cheerleading $ 1,545.73
Indoor Track $ 242.53
Track &amp; Field $ 467.02
Baseball $ 4,271.31

Softball $ 785.96

Boys Lacrosse $ 2,565.51
Girls Lacrosse $ 650.00
TOTAL $ 30,691.56

NOTES:

e The Holiday Bankroll Raffle was a success!!

e Our required IRS 990 paperwork for our 501C3 tax filing has been completed
and filed by the Parent Booster Club!

e The Tamarac Athletic Hall of Fame event is still pending items.

e All Fall sports banquet reconciliations are still in process.

e Coming in December is a Coaches vs. Cancer basketball event that the
Booster Club will be helping out at. We are hoping this will bring in funds for
the Booster Club! Currently have some expenses out of Booster
general fund that will be offset with pending income.

e Currently, there are no old outstanding checks.



e We had a wreath fundraiser with the following credits to the programs:

Wreath Credits:

Total Profit $894.00
Total Profit Breakdown:
Indoor Track $32.00
Baseball $8.00
Volleyball $8.00
Football $8.00

Cross Country $16.00
Wrestling $16.00

Girls Lacrosse $240.00
FL Softball Trip $476.00
Booster Gen Fund $90.00
TOTAL $894.00

No current request for Funds

Request to Fundraise

e Wrestling, text fundraiser as well as apparel store.

e [ndoor Track- Dine to donate on January 21 at Guissepies, we take 15%. The
apparel store closed with a take of $265, unsure about the text fundraiser.

e Cheer- Krispy Kreme & apparel.

e Boy’s Basketball- Text is TBD, apparel, and Hoffman’s car wash aren’t ruled
out.

e (irl's Basketball- Clinics, Hill Creek Dine to Donate on January 11th, and
apparel.

New Business

-> Any remaining Fall Sports Items
@ The only fall sports team that we have anything left to do with is
football. Awards, senior gifts, etc... have been ordered. Banquet is Jan.
Sth

=> Scholar Athletes and Scholar Athlete Teams
& All of our teams are scholar-athlete teams! 75% of the team needs to
have an average of 95% or above.



@ Scholar athlete tees- not a problem in the fall but it becomes an issue
moving forward throughout the year. Fall shirts arrive in January,
Winter in April, and then Spring becomes difficult. We are going to
continue to come up with ideas but are agreeing to move forward with
the fall sports t-ghirts.

->» Review of Winter Sports:
@ Senior Lists- we have all of them
@ Senior Banners- we have hockey and wrestling, cheer is done, girl’s
basketball is done and we are waiting on uniforms for the boy’s
basketball teams.

-> Fundraisers
@ Bengal Holiday Raffle- All tickets sold! Two winners were sold through
Guissepies and we collected $9500!

- Text Message Fundraising

& Fundraising for sports should always go through us because we are a
separate entity. We have used text fundraising for the last two years for
football, it seems to work well because of the merger, communication
differences, and the parent population. Snapraise came in to meet with
the coaches about the text fundraising and they were enthusiastic
supporters until Coach Bailey was asked for her SSN, home address,
etc... Snapraise should only require a W9 from us but they asked for the
other information for a background check.

@ Wrestling has decided to pivot and go with a different text fundraising
company, Adrenaline.

-> Nash Weston Onorato Memorial Foundation

@ Ve are all in agreement that the booster club’s proceeds of two nights
of concession will be given to the foundation. Antonia is going to come
up with a flyer to create some buzz about the concession. We are going
to jazz up the concession stand those nights with walking tacos and
mac & cheese as well as provide a change jar for donations. All of this
came about from Antonia’s suggestion to donate from the Booster Club,
thank you, Antonial

- Coaches vs. Cancer
@ All of the admissions are covered for workers. The possibility of moving
the dates to January has been discussed moving forward. The team



moms should send a master list of who is covering doors etc to Michele.
There should be a contact person at every location who is in charge. The
bands and money will be with the site manager and a reconciliation
sheet will be provided. Records need to be kept of anything that is
collected that is not cash. AD, principals, and section 2 pass holders are
allowed in for free. Typically entrance is $10 for HVCC and other
locations are $15.

- Wrestling Duals
@ To take place on 12/13-12/14- Nothing is needed for that.

- Operation Winter Coat Recap
€ All bagged, tagged, and delivered.

- Student Athlete
@ Organization for the Future, the possibility of providing a tab on our
websgite to help students keep track of hours, clubs, etc...

->» Review of previously sponsored Booster acknowledgments
@ Senior Keychains
e About $22 per keychain so we stopped in 2022. All students get
nice senior gifts from their programs so we felt as though it was
unnecessary to continue. We will continue gifting t-shirts to those
students who break school records.

Old Business
- Date, venue and app purchases.

The meeting was adjourned at &8:15.



